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Medi-Cal Specialty Mental Health Services or the ability to carry out the 
Agreement. 

 
4. Delegate authority to the Director of Mental Health or his designee to prepare, 

sign, and execute future amendments to Contract No. 05-75083-000 for FY 
2005-2006, provided that:  1) approval of County Counsel and the Chief 
Administrative Office (CAO) or their designee is obtained prior to any such 
Amendment; and 2) the Director of Mental Health shall notify the Board of 
Supervisors of Agreement changes in writing within 30 days after execution of 
each Amendment. 

 
PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTIONS
 
Board approval is required to renew the Mental Health Services Plan Agreement to 
allow for the continual administration of Specialty Mental Health Services to Medi-Cal 
eligible residents of Los Angeles County as part of DMH’s Local Mental Health Plan 
(LMHP).  State regulations require a contractual agreement between SDMH and County 
departments to continue funding the LMHP under the State Medi-Cal Consolidation 
Program. 
 
Contract No. 04-74032-000 between the State of California and the County of Los 
Angeles terminated on June 30, 2005.  The Mental Health Services Plan Agreement 
(Contract No. 05-75083-000), which provides funding for FY 2005-2006, is retroactive to 
July 1, 2005.  Overall, this annual Agreement is consistent with previous years’ 
agreements without significant changes to the scope of services.  The submission of 
this Agreement to your Board was delayed as a result of the late submission of the 
Agreement to the County by SDMH on July 26, 2005.  The Board actions are consistent 
with your Board’s policy on timely submission of contracts for Board approval, as noted 
in the CAO’s memo dated September 7, 2000, to your Board, under paragraph heading, 
Overall Policies, circumstance no. 2, “The County is receiving funds (normally from a 
higher level of government).” 
 
Implementation of Strategic Plan Goals
 
The recommended Board actions are consistent with the County's Organizational Goal 
No. 4, “Fiscal Responsibility,” within the Countywide Strategic Plan.  Approval of these 
actions will provide for continued funding for Specialty Mental Health Services for FY 
2005-2006. 
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